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Speakers
Selected

nev. Thomas J. Youngblood
"5t Raleigh, will be guest
,"'aker at Atlantic Christian
1llege’s 68th Commencement
~be held here on the college
Jmpus on May 29. Dr. Robert
 Thomas of Indianapolis, Ind.,
1 be speaker for bac-
Jaureate services to be held on
ay 24.

Rev. Youngblood, pastor of
jlger Memorial Church in
yleigh, will be conferred with
% Doctor of Divinity degree
sing commencement exer-
5.

_1; native of Kentucky, Rev.
singblood received the B.A.
wree from Texas Christian
jversity and was awarded the
1. degree from Phillips Uni-
ity Graduate Seminary. He
mved as Minister of the First
mistian Church in Arlington,
was, from 1951 to 1960, and
game minister of Hillyer
gmorial Christian Church in
muary of 1960.

Rev. Youngblood is a member
{the Atlantic Christian College
tard of Trustees and president
| the Christian Minister’s
gociation of North Carolina.
fle is married to the former
jss Kathryn Lilly of Henrietta,
xas. They have a son, Thomas
| and a daughter, Judy Kaye,
b is graduating senior at
lantic Christian.
Ir. Thomas is executive
airman of the division of world
ssion, an administrative unit
the Christian Church
isciples of Christ), a position
assumed in September 1969.
br to his prior appointment he
ved as minister to the Uni-
sity Christian Church in
itle, Wash.
he division of world mission
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Debra Wilson says ‘‘The Pcpulation Bomb is Everyone’s Baby.”
This was the center of conversation on campus yesterday as
ACC took part in Earth Day. Literature was passed out all day
and a teach-in was held on center campus. (Photo by Ed Harris)

BIER CATEGE 1hrg

ciate

NUMBER TWENTY THREE

Board R eveals
Few Changes

By JIM ABBOTT

The newly elected 1970-71 SGA
Executive Board met for the
first time Monday night to begin
its official year of legislative
activity. Presiding over the
meeting was President Joe
Harwood who welcomed the new
board and expessed his hope that
the coming year would be a
fruitful one. Harwood then read
a letter from Dean Whitehurst
which revealed that Atlantic
Christian has been added to the
list of colleges waiting to appear
on the GE College Bowl.

The letter went on to announce
that the Student Life Committee
has approved for a one year trial
period, the unchaperoned
visitation of girls in fraternity
houses. However, the letter
stipulated that visitation would
be allowed during certain hours
designated by the committee
and that the privilege would
begin next fall and would not be
extended to freshmen women. In
addition, parental permission
would be required for those girls

is comprised of five departments
with Christian work and wit-
nesses in 17 counties. Much of
the work is ecumenical.
Recently the Christian Church
and the United Church of Christ
merged administration on their
programs in Latin America and
India.

Dr. Thomas received the B.A.
degree from Drury College and
B.D. degree from the University
of CHICAGO. He was conferred
with the honorary Doctor of
Divinity degree by Culver-
Stockton College in 1957.

len’s Chorus At AC

IMOGENE THOMAS

he University of Pittsburgh
1's Chorus is the oldest ex-
arricular  organization on
campus of the University of
sburgh. The Chorus visited
i campus Tuesday and
ented an entertaining
gram of music. The reper-
e of the Men’s Chorus in-
led a wide variety of music
firing selections to fit the
les of a college audience.

he University of Pittsburgh
l's Chorus is presently
|ticipating in it’s 80th concert
lsion, involving a ten day
tng concert in the states of
ith Carolina, Washington,
idtucky, and Illinois. The

Chorus is under the direction of
Mr. Philip S. Cavanaugh, a
graduate of Indiana State and
Columbia Universities.

The University of Pittsburgh
Men’s Chorus began their
concert by performing a sacred
number entitled, ““God’s Son Has
Made Me Free'’ by Grieg. The
Chorus chose ‘‘One Hundred and
Twenty-One” by the French
composer, Milhaud, for its next
selection. Included among their
contemporary selections was
“The Mole” and “The Clam”’, in
which the Chrous imitated
skillfully the sounds of these
animals.

The second part of

See CHORUS Page 4

their

ACC Rock Festival

By JIM ABBOTT

“Hlumination of the Mind,” is
a four part rock concert which
will be presented in the Old Gym
at 8 p.m. on Monday, April 27.

The show, which is part of the
Student Contemporary Night,
was written and produced by two
A.C. students, Howard Martin,
a junior and Tom Albert, a sen-
ior. Martin and Albert began
work on the show in December.
“The show started out to be a
religious piece,” said Martin,
“but now its just an example of
some creative effort.”

In producing the show, Martin
and Albert have enlisted ad-
ditional assistance from both the
college community and from
Wilson. Assisting with the
production are Steve Bassett,
John Stout, Alan Powell, and
Grady Ormsby.

The performance will be
divided into two parts with the
first half featuring the “Martin
synthesizer,” a four-foot high
light box which Howard will use
to conduct in concert an
assortment of undesignated

by Ed Harris)

s

Tbe April 215t convocation was the setting for the University of
Pittshurgh Men’s Chorus. A variety of selections was presented
y Wcluding a tribute to American Folklore as shown here. (Photo

18 Inducted

Alpha Chi, National Scholastic
Honor Society, held its spring
initiation of members on
Monday night at 7 o’clock in
Howard Chapel. In a candlelight
ritual eighteen new members
were inducted: Rodney Bouldin,
Diana Horne, Thomas L. Lewis,
Howard Seymour, Chester Earl
Parsons, Eleanor Privette,
Janet B. Russell, Edward B.
Stevenson, Jerry Summerlin,
Elizabeth Ann Webb, Gretchen
Whitehead, Wilma Fulkerson,
William Edward Privette,
Dennis Hartley, Delores Griffin,
Glenda Speight, Ruth Eason,
and Virginia S. Byrd. These
students have all attained a 3.2
average or better in their
college-work.

The initiation was conducted
by the three faculty advisers,
Dr. Mildred Hartsock, Dr.
James Hemby, and Professor
Ronald Wachs. Officers of the
North Carolina Gamma Chapter

See INDUCTED Page 4

musical instruments. Also in-
cluded in the first half will be
selections by A.C. Students,
Diane Bishop, Adelle Miller, and
Ron Taylor.

The second part of the show
consists of a mixture of the
Martin and Albert rock music
combined with lyrics which tell
the story of people trying to find
themselves and find out what
they are in the world today. At
one point a play entitled, “Well
Here We Are’” which was written
by Grady Ormsby, a Darden
High School English teacher,
will be inserted into the per-
formance.

In discussing the concert
Martin said, ‘“The show is
unique because its the first real
original rock ever done by some
A.C. students.”” He went on to
say that he expects student
criticism about the performance
because, ‘‘its just not the kind of
music that the majority of AC
students have been exposed to.”
Martin added that, ““The show
will be dedicated to Conrad
Willis, the AC student whose
recent death has had a profound
effect on many students.”

All students and faculty are
invited to attend the per-
formance, no admission will be
charged.

who make use of the visitation
opportunities.

One final point noted in the
letter was that in compliance
with a motion passed by the old
Executive Board, a stamp
machine has been placed at the
student center infcrmation desk.

Under the area of New
Business, Interdormitory
President, Sam Clarke moved

that the Executive Board
recommended to the Ad-
ministrative Council that

Whitehead Annex be kept open.
In arguing for the motion,
Clarke noted that close bonds of
friendship exist between the
Annex residents and also that he
felt the option for low-cost
housing should be kept available
for students. Clarke also men-
tioned that, ‘‘well over 100
students from the men’s dorms
had signed petititions supporting
the drive to keep the Annex
open.”’

Dean Whitehurst explained to
the board that the decision to
close the Annex was made by the
Student Life Division about
three months ago both for
financial reasons and the lack of
sanitary conditions in the Annex.

Clarke then replied that he had
checked with both Dr. Wenger
and Milton Adams and they both
assured him that the Annex was
not a financial burden on the
college. “‘As for the unsanitary
conditions,” Clarke said, ‘‘the
maintenance department has all
but completely eliminated any
problems in that area.”

Dean Whitehurst then com-
mented that he was not, “here to
debate with Mr. Clarke over the
issue. “The board then voted
and the motion was passed.

In other business, Rick
Stewart, Day Student President
moved that on Sundays the
library open at 3 p.m. instead of
6 p.m. This was also passed.

Stewart then announced that a
meeting to nominate candidates
for Day Student offices was held
Monday and the candidates are
for President — Bob Moore and
Rick Stewart ; for Senator, Rudy
Farmer, and Bert Crawford.

The board then gave
authorization for the Day
Student elections and the

elections to approve the recently
passed constitutional am-
mendments to be held this
Thursday and Friday.

Following several an-
nouncements, the board ad-
journed.

(Photo by Jim Lowery)
SOPHOMORE LEFTHANDER BOB JOHNSTON flings a slider
low and outside in the sixth inning of ACC’s upset 12-7 win over
Elon in Fleming Stadinm on Tuesday. (See related story, pg. 3)



